
 

Culpeper County Electoral Board Meeting 
Wednesday, March 16, 2022 10:00 AM 

Minutes 
 
 

The meeting was called to order 10:00 a.m. 

Board members James Holmes, Tracy Neely, and Clive Richmond were all present, as was Director of 

Elections James Clements. 

The Agenda and Meeting Minutes from February 2, 2022 were approved by acclimation.   

At 10:04 a.m., the Board entered a Closed Session pursuant to Section §2.2-3711(A)(34) of the Code of 
Virginia to discuss “voting security matters made confidential pursuant to §24.2-625.1.  

The Board exited the Closed Session at 10:18 a.m. and affirmed by roll call vote that only issues exempted 
from open meeting requirements and only such matters as were identified in the motion were discussed 
in the closed session. 

The Republican primary will be held on June 21, 2022.  L&A testing will be completed for in-person 
absentee voting on April 27.   

There were informational items on the Redistricting process; the department’s share of the County 
budget for FY23; and the potential of a new service for communicating with Election Officers by text 
message. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:53 a.m. 

The next meeting date was not set.   

Respectfully, 

Clive Richmond 

 


